

GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

February 22, 2017

Mr. Seth Miller Gabriel
Director
Office of Public-Private Partnerships
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue NW, Suite 533
Washington, DC 20004
seth.millergabriel@dc.gov

RE: Office of Public-Private Partnerships' RFQ Process for the Citywide Replacement of Streetlights with LED Lights

Dear Director Gabriel:

At its regular meeting on February 8, 2017, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above-referenced matter. With 7 of 8 Commissioners in attendance, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following resolution by a vote of (7-0-0):

WHEREAS, the District Department of Transportation, the Office of the Chief Technology Officer, and the Office of Public-Private Partnerships are in the process of a request for qualifications for the replacement of streetlights as part of the Smart City Initiative,

WHERES, lighting is very important to our neighborhood, especially in our mixed-use corridors and entertainment areas such as the section of Connecticut Avenue NW between Farragut Square and Dupont Circle, and

WHEREAS, ANC 2B understands that there is neighborhood concern, including from the Lighting Task Force, on the impact of warm LED streetlights.

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that ANC 2B requests that the District Department of Transportation and the Office of Public-Private Partnerships include impacts of different technologies, including color temperature and kind of light, as part of their request for qualifications process for a citywide replacement of streetlights as part of their Smart City Initiative.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that ANC 2B requests that the District Department of Transportation and the Office of Public-Private Partnerships research and restore the historic streetlight lanterns as part of this request for qualifications process.

Commissioners Daniel Warwick (<u>daniel.warwick@dupontcircleanc.net</u>) and Nicole Mann (<u>nicole.mann@dupontcircleanc.net</u>) are the Commission's representatives in this matter.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Nicole Mann

Chair